
 

 

May 24, 2021 

 

TO:   Jeanette Finch 

  Colleen Wonacott 

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: 2021-2027 KMPO TIP Amendment #9 Advancing U.S. 95 Signal Upgrades KN 21938 

 

Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization (KMPO) has received a request for the Idaho Transportation Department to 

advance the U.S. 95, Ironwood to SH-53 Signal Upgrade Project into the FY 2021 Program Year. This project will update 

obsolete signal, signal communications hardware and software, and also provide for backup power capacity for traffic 

signals in the corridor. 

 

KN 21938 U.S. 95 Ironwood to SH-53 Signal Upgrades $2,450,000.00 in FY 2021 

 

 
 

 

 

The 2021-2027 Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #9 provides for the amendment to an existing project 

by Administrative Modification where the changes do not materially change the design, concept, or scope of the project 

currently in the program.  This amendment meets the threshold requirements for an Administrative Modification as the 

project is being advanced with available funding.  Both projects are also below the threshold for a major amendment.  

 

ITD certifies they have the funds available through Statewide Balancing to advance this project. 

 

The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization, approves Amendment #9 effective May 24, 2021 

 

This amendment will be posted on the KMPO website at www.kmpo.net  on May 24, 2021. 

 

http://www.kmpo.net/

